INTRODUCTION TO THE

603 QUARTERMASTER GRAVES REGISTRATION COMPANY

The 603 was activated as a Quartermaster Graves Registration Company in January 1943.  First station was Camp Sutton, North Carolina.  


Although the men who joined the company were from all over the US, 90% were from Ohio and West Virginia.  A great bunch of men, again over 90% were draftees, drafted by their friends and neighbors for the Duration plus Six Months.  Again in over 90% of the cases they were a part of the US Army for that period.  Drafted in February 1943, and discharged from the US Army between October and December 1945.


As Graves Registration Specialist these men were responsible for the collection of deceased soldiers from the Battle Field, operation of combat Graves Registration Collecting Points for both Allied and Enemy remains, transportation of the remains to the cemetery, identify, inventory and safeguard personal effects and bury them.  This was no small task as you will see as you read and study the History and Related Documents in this collection.  Labor for digging and filling the required graves were for the most part Prisoners of War.


Grave Registration Units, Allied and Enemy, were serious about their responsibility to the fallen, the military and, their next of kin.

The paper work involved was horrendous, no computers in those days, just the old fashion typewriter, carbon paper, and hit the keys with force, so all copies were readable.  In this connection, your attention is directed to the paper on the processing of the remains.  Check and Double Check were the by words.  This could be you, you brother, cousin, or whomever.


These men became more dedicated to their responsibility as time marched forward.  Reverence was the thought at all times, but sometimes even this was difficult when loading 100 plus remains on a truck for transportation to the cemetery, or processing 200 to 400 remains a day at the cemetery.  In addition, think of the effect weather had on the remains, heat in the summer and temperatures below 0% in the winter.  


If you have any comments please call or drop me a line.

Bud Butte

